

# RE: TII24-129742 - Lucan / Palmerstown / North Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting - changing the spelling of Palmerstown.

From INFO <Information@tii.ie>
Date Mon 1/27/2025 3:47 PM

To LUPT - Central Management Unit <cmu@SDUBLINCOCO.ie>

CAUTION: [EXTERNAL EMAIL] Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

## Dear Ms. O'Sullivan,

Thank you for your email of 7 January 2025 in relation to the above. The position in relation to your enquiry is as follows.

I can advise that a presentation on the Road Traffic Sign Replacement Programme will be made to the Transport Infrastructure Ireland (TII) Board in March, following which an implementation programme will be developed and will be subject to the availability of funding.

TII is currently awaiting confirmation on the 2025 funding allocations from the Department of Transport which is expected to be finalised in the coming weeks. TII will have to consider this funding for a variety of improvement schemes throughout the country, including the life cycle replacement of the M50 signage, taking cognisance of the limited funding available to TII generally and the many competing demands for such funding.

I hope this information is of assistance to you.

Yours sincerely,

Rachel Begley
Regulatory & Administration Executive
Transport Infrastructure Ireland

From: LUPT - Central Management Unit <cmu@SDUBLINCOCO.ie>

**Sent:** Tuesday 7 January 2025 10:31 **To:** INFO < Information@tii.ie>

Subject: RE: TII24-129742 - Lucan / Palmerstown / North Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting - changing the

spelling of Palmerstown.

Hi Rachel,

Thank you for your detailed reply, however can you give the elected members a more definitive timeline on when the signs are due for life cycle replacement?

Kind regards,

#### Eimear O'Sullivan

Central Management Unit Land Use, Planning and Transport South Dublin County Council

Phone: 01-4149000

Email: eosullivan@sdublincoco.ie

Website: www.sdcc.ie

From: INFO

Sent: Thursday 12 December 2024 09:30

To: 'cmu@sdublincoco.ie'

Subject: TII24-129742 - Lucan / Palmerstown / North Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting - changing the

spelling of Palmerstown.

CAUTION: [EXTERNAL EMAIL] Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

### A Chara,

Thank you for your correspondence of 6 December 2024 in relation to the above. The position in relation to your enquiry is as follows.

At the outset, I would like to advise that Transport Infrastructure Ireland (TII) can confirm that the directional signage on the M50 and N4 was designed and installed in accordance with the Traffic Signs Manual and Gasaitéar na hÉireann and following full consultation with the relevant Local Authority. The spelling of all placenames indicated on the signs is in accordance with the official placenames relevant at the time the signs were designed. TII has no function in relation to the official placename spelling.

Amending the existing signs to replace 'Palmerston' with 'Palmerstown' would involve considerable expenditure in connection with the manufacture of new signs and the associated traffic management measures that would be required to implement the replacement works. In this regard, you will be aware that many of the signs concerned are located on overhead gantry signs and the traffic management measures necessary to implement works on the signs will, therefore, include lane closures on a busy motorway.

The signs will be coming due for life-cycle replacement over the coming years and the new signage provided will, of course, reflect the official placename at that time. TII understands that there are approximately 12 existing overhead gantry signs with the Palmerston spelling, as well as a number of existing verge signs. The overall cost of altering the spelling of 'Palmerston' to 'Palmerstown' has been estimated at over €150,000 (inclusive of VAT), including the significant costs of night-time works and temporary traffic management.

TII would have no objection to changing the spelling of 'Palmerston' to 'Palmerstown' if officially requested to do so by South Dublin County Council, subject to the provision of funding from the Council for such works.

I hope that this information is of assistance to you.

Mise le meas,

Rachel Begley
Regulatory & Administration Executive
Transport Infrastructure Ireland

From: LUPT - Central Management Unit < cmu@SDUBLINCOCO.ie >

Sent: Friday, December 6, 2024 5:04 PM

To: Customer Service < <a href="mailto:CustomerService@tii.ie">CustomerService@tii.ie</a>>; INFO < <a href="mailto:Information@tii.ie">Information@tii.ie</a>>

Subject: Item 84833 - November 2024 Lucan / Palmerstown / North Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of TII. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and are sure that the content is safe.

To Whom it May Concern,

The elected Councillors in South Dublin County Council are sub-divided into Area Committees who meet to deal with local issues. One such meeting, the November 2024 Lucan / Palmerstown / North Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting (ACM) requested that we write to you on foot of the agreed Motion as per attached letter.

I look forward to your reply which will be circulated to all members and made available to the public through published minutes.

Kind regards,

Eduardo de Oliveira

Assistant Staff Officer- Central Management Unit

Land Use, Planning and Transport

Tel: 01-4149000 |\*e-mail: CMU@sdublincoco.ie

South Dublin County Council - County Hall, Tallaght, Dublin 24, D24 A3XC

Website: www.sdcc.ie



The information in this email is confidential and may be legally privileged. It is intended solely for the addressee. Access to this email by anyone else is unauthorised. If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or any action taken or omitted to be taken in reliance on it, is prohibited and may be unlawful. If you have received this electronic message in error, please notify the sender or <a href="mailto:info@sdublincoco.ie">info@sdublincoco.ie</a>. This message has been swept by Anti-Virus software.

Is eolas faoi rún an t-eolas atá sa ríomhphost seo agus d'fhéadfadh go mbeadh sé faoi phribhléid ó thaobh an dlí de. Is don té ar seoladh chuige/chuici agus dósan/dise amháin an t-eolas. Ní ceadmhach do dhuine ar bith eile rochtain a bheith aige/aici ar an ríomhphost seo. Murar duit an ríomhphost seo tá nochtadh, cóipeáil, dáileadh ná aon ghníomh eile a dhéanamh nó aon ghníomh eile a fhágáil gan déanamh ar iontaoibh an ríomhphoist seo toirmiscthe ort agus d'fhéadfadh siad sin a bheith neamhdhleathach. Má fuair tú an teachtaireacht leictreonach seo trí earráid téigh i dteagmháil, le do thoil, leis an té a sheol í nó le info@sdublincoco.ie. Glanadh an teachtaireacht seo le bogearraí Frithvíreas.

In accordance with TII's Right to Disconnect policy, if you are receiving this email outside of normal working

hours, I do not expect a response or action outside of your own working hours unless it is clearly noted as requiring urgent attention.

De réir pholasaí BIÉ An Ceart gan a bheith Ceangailte, má tá an ríomhphost seo á fháil agat lasmuigh de na gnáthuaireanta oibre, nílim ag súil le freagra ná le gníomh uait lasmuigh de do ghnáthuaireanta oibre féin mura bhfuil sé ráite go soiléir go bhfuil gá gníomhú go práinneach.

TII processes personal data provided to it in accordance with its Data Protection Notice available at <a href="https://www.tii.ie/about/about-tii/Data-Protection/">https://www.tii.ie/about/about-tii/Data-Protection/</a>

Próiseálann BIÉ sonraí pearsanta a sholáthraítear dó i gcomhréir lena Fhógra ar Chosaint Sonraí atá ar fáil ag <a href="https://www.tii.ie/about/about-tii/Data-Protection/?set-lang=ga">https://www.tii.ie/about/about-tii/Data-Protection/?set-lang=ga</a>

TII E-mail system: This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error then please notify <a href="mailto:postmaster@tii.ie">postmaster@tii.ie</a> and delete the original including attachments.

Córas r-phoist BIE: Tá an ríomhphost seo agus aon chomhaid a tharchuirtear leis faoi rún agus beartaithe lena n-úsáid ag an duine aonair nó ag an eintiteas a bhfuil siad dírithe chuige/chuici amháin. Más rud é go bhfuair tú an ríomhphost seo trí bhotún, cuir sin in iúil do <a href="mailto:postmaster@tii.ie">postmaster@tii.ie</a>, le do thoil, agus scrios an ríomhphost bunaidh agus aon cheangaltáin.

# SDCC Logo

The information in this email is confidential and may be legally privileged. It is intended solely for the addressee. Access to this email by anyone else is unauthorised. If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or any action taken or omitted to be taken in reliance on it, is prohibited and may be unlawful. If you have received this electronic message in error, please notify the sender or <a href="mailto:info@sdublincoco.ie">info@sdublincoco.ie</a>. This message has been swept by Anti-Virus software.

Is eolas faoi rún an t-eolas atá sa ríomhphost seo agus d'fhéadfadh go mbeadh sé faoi phribhléid ó thaobh an dlí de. Is don té ar seoladh chuige/chuici agus dósan/dise amháin an t-eolas. Ní ceadmhach do dhuine ar bith eile rochtain a bheith aige/aici ar an ríomhphost seo. Murar duit an ríomhphost seo tá nochtadh, cóipeáil, dáileadh ná aon ghníomh eile a dhéanamh nó aon ghníomh eile a fhágáil gan déanamh ar iontaoibh an ríomhphoist seo toirmiscthe ort agus d'fhéadfadh siad sin a bheith neamhdhleathach. Má fuair tú an teachtaireacht leictreonach seo trí earráid téigh i dteagmháil, le do thoil, leis an té a sheol í nó le <u>info@sdublincoco.ie</u>. Glanadh an teachtaireacht seo le bogearraí Frithvíreas.

In accordance with TII's Right to Disconnect policy, if you are receiving this email outside of normal working hours, I do not expect a response or action outside of your own working hours unless it is clearly noted as requiring urgent attention.

De réir pholasaí BIÉ An Ceart gan a bheith Ceangailte, má tá an ríomhphost seo á fháil agat lasmuigh de na gnáthuaireanta oibre, nílim ag súil le freagra ná le gníomh uait lasmuigh de do ghnáthuaireanta oibre féin mura bhfuil sé ráite go soiléir go bhfuil gá gníomhú go práinneach.

TII processes personal data provided to it in accordance with its Data Protection Notice available at https://www.tii.ie/about/about-tii/Data-Protection/

Próiseálann BIÉ sonraí pearsanta a sholáthraítear dó i gcomhréir lena Fhógra ar Chosaint Sonraí atá ar fáil ag https://www.tii.ie/about/about-tii/Data-Protection/?set-lang=ga

TII E-mail system: This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email

in error then please notify postmaster@tii.ie and delete the original including attachments.

Córas r-phoist BIE: Tá an ríomhphost seo agus aon chomhaid a tharchuirtear leis faoi rún agus beartaithe lena n-úsáid ag an duine aonair nó ag an eintiteas a bhfuil siad dírithe chuige/chuici amháin. Más rud é go bhfuair tú an ríomhphost seo trí bhotún, cuir sin in iúil do postmaster@tii.ie, le do thoil, agus scrios an ríomhphost bunaidh agus aon cheangaltáin.